

## North Carolina Department of Public Safety Office of Executive Clemency

Pat McCrory
Governor

Frank L. Perry Secretary

March 25, 2014

Mr. Mark D. Montgomery Attorney at Law Post Office Box 161 Durham, North Carolina 27702

RE: Andrew Edward Chandler, Jr.

Dear Mr. Montgomery:

This letter is to inform you that your request for a commutation of sentence on behalf of Mr. Chandler has been reviewed and denied. If he would like to reapply, he may do so three years from the date of this letter.

Sincerely.

Pat Hansen

Governor's Clemency Administrator

PH

cc: Office of the General Counsel